Minutes of Tournament Committee 21/9/15
Present: Ann Thornton, Irene Davies, Barbara Lewis, Susan Triggs, Joan Lewis, Jeff Smith, Jeff Morris, Karen Sandler, Rodney Lighton.
Apologies: Alan Mould, Rhona Goldenfield, Michael Byrne, Kevin Comrie, Haidee Tattersall.
Raymond Semp has resigned from Tournament Committee.
CONGRESS
Publicity: 
· Posters and leaflets for the event provided. Electronic copies of the leaflets to be sent to TC members by ID.
· ID will ensure that leaflets are taken to all events/tournaments outside Manchester.
· TC members will use their distribution lists to advertise Congress.
· ST will ensure that all club websites have an advert for Congress on their webpages.
· I and BL will discuss who to send hard copies of the leaflet to.
Equipment:
· Altrincham BC & Manchester BC to continue to provide tables, cloths, Bidding boxes and Bridgemates.
· ID to contact KC about MSB tables etc. and PA system.
· BL to provide stationery.
· ID to liaise with Mike Amos: outlining event, explaining last year’s problems, asking about BMs, Windows 10, Pianola use and half time standings. Also, ask about role of Joan Lewis.
· ID to check with Peter Barens re transportation of equipment to and from the event.
· Hotel liaison meeting to take place in November. (ID, AT, BL)
· Car Parking info to be put on Website in December (RL)
Organisation
· JS and ST to receive entries. JS to email HT (Treasurer) re entries.
· BL & ST to be in charge of Trophies. Juniors Trophy to be updated as Manchester BC is now sponsoring the £100 Junior prize.
· Mike Amos to produce and transport Boards and hand records.ID to liaise. JL to organise boards for Players Progress and Kevin Comrie Cups.
· Setting up of V&A hopefully to be done on the Friday morning. Team yet to be organised.
· Packing up team to be organised. (Alec Smalley, Celia Comrie to be contacted)
· Reception: RG may not be able to do it this year.JS will substitute if necessary. ID to speak to HT about her role in Congress.  ST to do the reception for PPC & KKC . Graham Winn/ Joan Lewis to TD KKC.
· Prize awarding formula to be amended. ID will send copies JS and KS to work on. Prizes to be set out before Congress begins.
· ID and International player to do prize-giving Sunday am and pm. RL to take photos for website.
· JL/ST to find appropriate prize giver for PPC and KKC.
· ID to organise wine prizes for KKC.
· Quiz set as usual plus caption competition. BL to ask Alec Smalley to organise.
· Use MBC website for interim results.
· Investigation of sponsorship for event. (ID)
Kevin Comrie and Players Progress Cup arrangements. 
ST outlined concerns about noise and disruption caused in these events last year, particularly on the Sunday.  The mismatch in breaks and starting times between the KKC and the Teams event and noisy announcements from the TD caused some complaint among players. Tournament Committee is committed to having both events in the same space. 
· Decided that the PPC & KKC section to be located in the far end of the hall, using the door at the far end. Main event to use only the first and centre doors.
· Monitor noise levels in teams break on Sunday. Players eating sandwiches in hall to be side of hall away from KKC.
· Make Mike Amos aware of the situation.
Future Venues:
Raymond Semp produced a document on possible venues for Congress with the aim of saving the county money as we made a loss of £680 on Congress this year. The 16 page document was rather long for TC members to assimilate completely so ID summarised.
Proposals were:
· a 3 day congress, starting with a mixed pairs/ senior pairs on the Friday evening. 
· A new venue. 3 options being, Britannia Hotel, Northenden, Britannia Hotel, City centre, Portland Hotel, City Centre. These venues would all be considerably cheaper than our present venue at the V&A and would create scope for higher prize money.
· Use of advertising and sponsorship to lower congress costs.
· Move Congress to new venue in 2016.
TC discussed these proposals but could not support the main thrust of them.
· We would not consider changing the venue for 2016 as so much work has already been done with management and publicity for the Congress at the V&A.
· There was no support for a return to a 3 day Congress.
· TC wanted to continue the Congress in the City Centre so as to attract players from around the Country. So the Britannia Hotel in Northenden was rejected as a venue.
· The other two venues proposed in the City Centre were considered to be an inadequate size (235 sq metres and 270 sq metres as opposed to the V&A at 337 sq metres.) This would mean a separation of the PPC 7 KKC from the main event as well as a much smaller main congress.
· ID produced some quotes from other city centre venues which showed that the V&A was actually a good deal at £1600 per day. The only vaguely comparable quote was the Renaissance at £1750 per day.
· ID will contact the V&A to see if they will hold their price for 2016 into 2017. If so, ID will book the V&A for the 7/8th January 2017.
· ID to write to RS to thank him for his efforts and explain why we think they are unworkable.
Cantor Cup
BL introduced this item. There were concerns about the falling numbers at the Cantor Cup, only 8 tables this year. Intermediate rather than beginner type players have been allowed to play to boost numbers.. The Cantor family were asked for their views on this widening of the entry. To summarise their response:
They were happy to have the eligibility widened. They suggested up to club master level should be allowed.
They were willing to donate 2x £100 prizes for best beginners and best improvers.
They wanted the event to be marketed in adjoining counties.
They wanted a more formal arrangement concerning the money for the competition. Donating £6000 to MCBA to be put in an investment account to fund the Cantor Cup.
BL was unhappy about the level of involvement of the Cantor family in what is the counties competition.
· TC was unsure about the implications of a formal arrangement for the monies.
· It was felt that a two tiered event would be problematic. It would be difficult to discern who was a beginner and who an improver as many of those who entered were not on the Masterpoint or NGS lists of the EBU. This could only work if we allowed participants to self-designate what level they were.
· TC would be happy to market the event more widely, but thought that this would not greatly increase numbers
· JM was keen to involve the Regional Working Group in thinking about this. Perhaps the Cantor family could sponsor the Improvers competition that the group had organised?
· JM also suggested we could have Cantor Heats in different clubs? Teaching venues or Cantor mornings with a workshop and duplicate.
· BL suggested that the Cantor family could sponsor something at Congress.
· AT & ID will meet to formulate a response to the Cantor family. We will also suggest that they speak to JM.
· This year’s Cantor Cup to continue with the format as before with beginners and some improvers together.
Intermediate Prizes
AT will contact RG to suggest that the Intermediate Prizes at the Green Point events to be awarded based on the same criteria as for the Player of the Year, Ben Franks and Gazette Cup i.e. NGS rating of Jack and below and Masterpoint rating of Regional master and below. RL to organise.
Other Competitions
Intermediate Pairs – leaflets taken.
Ben Franks – AT to prepare leaflet and distribute.
                       AT to send electronic copy to RL at beginning of November.
                        AT to email team captains and previous entrants in early November.
Gazette Cup
AT to contact clubs re teams for the event. Manchester – Jeff Morris & Dave Debbage, Cheadle – Barbara Lewis, Bramhall - Richard Sinton, Altrincham – John Fitzgerald, Trafford – Clive Worthington, Prestbury – Peter Greaves.
Any other Business
JM raised the Regional Improver’s pairs organised by the Regional Working Group. Heats will be taking place in any clubs that want to be involved between now and April. Finals to take place in May.
Meeting closed at 4.15pm.
The next Tournament Committee Meeting will be Tues 17th Nov, 2.00 pm, at MBC.

Ann Thornton

